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SmartKids English Language Centres has opened its doors! 

Based on our proven success of providing Child education in the English language; we have decided 

to extend our service with offering English Language classes as after school activities. These 

classes are public classes - open for all nationalities and also for non-SmartKids children. These 

language classes are distinctive different from other language schools – due to our facilities and 

our teaching approach and we have decided to call these classes Playful-English. The language 

curriculum is based on carefully selected Language Education Student- and Work- books from 

LongMan & Pearson (world class publishers of language Study books) and the children will get an 

achievement certificate. Each program lasts for 16 weeks with twice a week 1.5 hours 

edutainment. Classes run from 15.30-17.00 and from 17.15- 18.45. Each course costs VND 8.5 mio. 

The first classes will be provided in our Tran Ngoc Dien location. 

In the future we will extend our language courses also for older children. Check out our website 

www.smartkids.edu.vn or contact us directly (08) 35194236. 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

  

  
                                        

After School Activities (from 15.15 to 16.45): 

Good for older “Kiddies” to get used to Big Kids groups 

and “Big Kids” activities. 
 

We are still running our after school activities in all 

locations, for children from 3 to 6 years old. On Tuesday 

in Thao Dien, Wednesday in Tran Ngoc Dien and Thursday 

in Street 10. The groups are small and it is a nice 

opportunity for your child to enjoy different activities.  

On Monday’s we offer after school activities in 

Vietnamese, in our Street 10 location; for parents who 

want their child to learn some Vietnamese (taught by a 

native Vietnamese teacher). 

  

  

  

Parent Teacher Meetings 

(week of 23rd-27th of November) 

From the 23rd to the 27th of 

November you can make an 

appointment with your child’s 

teacher to talk about the 

development of your child. This is a 

great opportunity if you have any 

questions or any concerns about 

your child. Please watch the 

signing-in sheets on your child’s 

class door or on the class notice 

board. These meetings are without 

children. It’s not appropriate that 

your child plays in the class while 

you have a meeting with the 

teacher. Please arrange a baby 

sitter. 

Parent Teacher Meetings: 

(From 17th-24th of March) 

Please make your arrangements and book 

an appointment with your child’s teacher to 

talk about the development of your child.  

This is a great opportunity if you have any 

questions or any concerns or just want a 

detailed review from your child.  

Watch the signing-in sheets on your child’s 

classroom door or on the class notice 

board. These meetings are without 

children. It’s not appropriate that your 

child plays in the class while you have a 

meeting with the teacher. Please arrange a 

baby sitter.  

For the child to stay and play outside while 

you are having the meeting is not an option, 

as we don’t have staff to watch your child. 

Open morning in all locations on the 12th of March 

from 09.00 to 12.00 

Come and explore! Bring grandparents, neighbours, 

nannies or interested friends in order to have a look at 

what your child is learning in SmartKids. Children can play 

and show you what they have been doing in their classes. 

It’s a good opportunity for interested parents to have a 

look around and get more information about our way of 

working with the children and our pedagogic philosophy. 

 

http://www.smartkids.edu.vn/
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Why it is important to set rules and boundaries 

for young children 

One of the main roles that parents play in their child’s growth and development is to provide 

boundaries to guide them. 

If adequate boundaries are in place, they help to provide a framework in which a child feels 

safe and supported. Boundaries provide guidelines for behaviour and help children to learn what 

is socially acceptable and unacceptable behaviour. They learn self-control and self-discipline and 

begin to set limits for themselves. In this way children are more likely to grow up into 

responsible, socially and emotionally mature adults than those children who have been set few or 

no limits.  

Research has proven that children need rules/boundaries in order to grow and develop; 

Rules prepare children for the real world. Your child will learn what is expected of him and 

what will happen if he doesn’t comply.  

Having expectations of your child and enforcing consequences if the rules are broken, will help 

your child adapt better to new situations. 

Rules teach children how to socialise. Some rules are basic manners; saying “please”, “thank 

you”, “excuse me”. 

Rules provide a sense of order. Certain rules can help a child remember what will come next 

(like washing hands before eating, putting on shoes before going outside). Young children 

cooperate better when they know what is required of them and that helps them gain a sense of 

belonging. 

Rules help to keep children safe. Many rules are designed to protect children (hold the railing 

when going up/down the stairs, holding hands of an adult before crossing a street, wear a 

helmet on the bike, etc). 

Rules boost confidence. If you gradually expand the limits placed on your child, he/she will 

become more confident about his/her growing independence and his/her ability to handle 

responsibility. 

Young children take pride in achieving 

simple milestones (like putting on shoes 

by themselves, going to the toilet by  

themselves, having play-dates at a  

friend’s house without mum, etc). 
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 Establishing rules/boundaries 

 Make sure the limits you set are in line with your child’s development and support your 

child’s natural drive to explore, learn and practice new skills. When possible, give an 

explanation for the reasons of the rules. (you can’t expect your 2,5-year-old to put his toys 

away without being asked, but you can expect him to help you tidy up. Explain your child: 

“the faster we tidy – up, the earlier we can go outside”.) 

 Set clear consequences for breaking rules and be consistent and follow-up on what you have 

said. When you allow a certain kind of behaviour one day and then you don’t allow this the 

next time, you’ll confuse your child. 

Of course being consistent doesn’t mean being inflexible – you can bend the rules once in a 

while under special circumstances (but explain your reason.) 

  Involve children in setting basic rules. This helps them understand the value of having rules 

and it motivates your child to cooperate. 

  You might need to discuss as a family (include nannies, drivers, grandparents!) the sort of 

rules/boundaries that you want to set for your child. These might include things like: talking 

to each other instead of shouting, asking before taking things, no hitting, putting away toys 

after playing with them, washing hands before eating, no television or I-pads during meals, 

bedtime-rituals, etc.) 

Many rules you want to set will depend on your own values, cultural beliefs and individual 

style of parenting, but it is important for your child that everyone in the family is on the 

same page! 

 Don’t be too easy or “weak” to set rules. Today, in many households the child’s voice or 

opinion is equal to those of his/her parents. Although it is extremely important for 

children’s emotions to be heard and validated, a parent still needs to be in charge, in order 

to create a secure and stable environment for their children. 

Parents are responsible for setting boundaries in the household, in order to foster an 

environment where their children can be heard, but also encouraged to develop patience, 

self-awareness, responsibility and independence. 

 

Joke Otter - van Zuijlen, Pedagogue 

General Director ICCC Smartkids Ltd. 

 

 

 

 

 

Literature used: 

- “Why kids need rules” Marianne Neifert 

- KidsMatter.edu.au 

- Childalert.co.uk 

 


